Christ Episcopal Church Vestry Meeting

April 21, 2008

7:00 p.m.

The meeting was called to order by Al Kammerer, Senior Warden at 7 p.m.

Al Kammerer, Dick Donnocker, Diane DiGregorio, were in attendance.  Absent were Heidi Henry Mary Grzywa and Chris Henry.

The meeting minutes from the March 2008 meeting were reviewed. Dick Donnocker moved and Diane DiGregorio seconded to accept.  Motion passed.

Dick Donnocker gave the treasurers report (1st Quarter and investment acct balances).   Loose change from April 20th Bishop’s visit collection of $285 went to the bishop’s discretionary fund plus checks of about $50.  Quarterly statements (pledge reports) will come out next week.  Receipts for Sunday school were discussed. (shown as under budget) Diane moved and Al seconded to accept the treasurers report.

Business

Church school program Julie Dominis and Buffy Hoskins were present to discuss the church school program.  We are currently grouping a large age difference, from 2nd grade to 8th together in one class.  There are 14 to 16 in the school, including 2 new boys.  The group should be divided.  Preparation time is an issue for the teachers.  The current curriculum is downloaded for about $150 per workshop cycle.    Julie and Buffy are stepping down as teachers.  Discussion followed of whether someone could organize the school, potential for a paid position and activity planning.  MaryBeth to take next year.  Older children need tougher material.  

Fr. John – consider options, curriculum, talk to parents, schedule.  Church school is not typically a vestry oversight responsibility.  Fr. John will take on the responsibility.  Should we have a babysitter?  Kids love doing drama. Buffy expressed interest in singing more regularly.  Could LCEM coordinate group joint Sunday school activities?   Discussed funding support, generally supportive.  Diane DiGregorio will help w/curriculum selection.

Group LCEM worship There was a discussion about the possibility of all LCEM congregations coming together for joint worship once per quarter.  Don’t offer other services on our group LCEM worship Sunday.

Bishop’s visit  There was good representation from all LCEM parishes.  Al thought the new bishop is terrific, especially in his conversation with the children.   Fr. Throop has transferred his canonical relationship to Chicago and has expressed concern about other priests in the Quincy diocese who also may currently be unaffiliated.  Bishop Lee appears to be a liberal progressive (politically) with an understanding of the need for reconciliation and desire and patience with the process of reaching out to those whose opinions differ.  The upcoming Lambeth conference will be an occasion where the Anglican communion confronts the issues facing us.

Exterior message board  Replace with cork board and post printed sheets  Al Kammerer to research.  Copier will print 11 x17 

Country Jam Donation  St. Andrews sent a check to cover heating for Country Jams.  $150

Windows  nothing new

Gutters  Like in kind replacement may not be possible.  These may be causing the problem with water coming in.  Al is getting a quote.  Good balance in building fund $6000.

Letter to LCEM  Mary will draft a letter to LCEM regarding Ottawa’s thoughts on future LCEM structure.

Rummage sale  Raising money for kids in Afganistan.  Dining room table and chairs in the rectory might be sold, but it may have belonged to Fran’s mother, so the issue will be discussed first with Fran.  The question of why don’t we have a lock on the garage door was raised and should be discussed with Joe.

New Business

Sign for community meal   Fr. Crist will take a couple of pictures of Streator’s new sign and talk to the company that did the Streator sign.  Sign post holders could be used for multiple uses to advertise Sunday school, rummage sale, special liturgies, Shrove Tuesday.  Al will check on banners.

The meeting was adjourned.

Notes taken by Stephen Grzywa, edited by Mary Grzywa
